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Sweet Home Emergency Ministries

1115 Long St

Sweet Home, OR  97386

February 14, 2012

  

Dear Friends of SHEM,

 

We had many wonderful gifts come our way since mid-November. Hawthorne School collected 3750 pounds of food and $3362 was donated at that time. The Point Restaurant honored SHEM by donating the $2573.76 plus a $25 gift card received during their Thanksgiving dinner. Additional food donations were 4152 pounds of food from the letter carriers food drive, 482 pounds from Foster School, and 344 Safeway Hunger Bags (3440 pounds). Other donations included paper products collected at the annual Rotary and Kiwanis Clubs luncheon and coats, blankets and hats from the Christian Motorcycle Association, Sweet Home Choppers, RSVP of Linn County, plus churches, organizations and individuals.

Our special thanks need to be extended to Steve Conner of Comfort Connection in Gresham and Dave Hoodenpyle for their donations which made heat for our building possible and the volunteers who installed the heater.  Included in the list who need our thanks are the groups and individuals who helped sort and restock the shelves during the food drives, and the churches, organizations and individuals who partnered with SHEM to provide 304 Christmas dinner boxes to 1252 people in the Sweet Home area. A final thank you needs to be said for all our faithful volunteers who contribute hundreds of hours per month to SHEM and its Manna meal program. 

Since the last newsletter we received a $12,000 grant from the Oregon Community Foundation to provide financial and rent assistance. Speaking of grants, it is now that time of year for us to start applying for more grants. This month and next we will be working on applications to the Sweet Home Community Foundation, United Way, and (hopefully) Samaritan Health.

The Feinstein Challenge is rapidly approaching. Those of you who have received these letters in the past know that funds or food donated during the months of March and April help us to receive a share of the million dollars distributed by the Feinstein Foundation each year. Each food item counts as $1.00. Please write “Feinstein” on the note section of your check and tell us that the food is for Feinstein when you make a donation to ensure that it counts towards our grand total.
This update is a long time coming. For so much of December and early January I was ill. I’m even now still receiving medical treatments. As my health is slowly deteriorating, I find that I wish to pursue retirement once again. If you have skills with office management and bookkeeping, writing proposals, and so forth, please consider coming to help. If your heart so leads you, please consider learning and assuming the office manager position and help keep SHEM a blessing to our community.

 

Thank you for keeping SHEM in your prayers.

Peggy Blair, SHEM Office Manager

